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Legal Services Corporation § 1603.6 

(e) Council means a state advisory 
council established pursuant to Section 
1004(f) of the Act; 

(f) Eligible client means any person fi-
nancially unable to afford legal assist-
ance; 

(g) Governor means the chief execu-
tive officer of a State; 

(h) Recipient means any grantee, con-
tractee, or recipient of financial assist-
ance described in clause (A) of section 
1006(a)(1) of the Act; 

(i) State means any State of the 
United States, the District of Colum-
bia, the Commonwealth of Puerto Rico, 
the Virgin Islands, Guam, American 
Samoa, the Trust Territory of the Pa-
cific Islands, and any other territory or 
possession of the United States. 

§ 1603.3 Composition and term of of-
fice of council membership. 

A council shall be composed of nine 
members. A majority of the members 
of a council shall be attorneys admit-
ted to practice in the State. It is rec-
ommended that the remainder of the 
council, to the maximum extent pos-
sible, be broadly representative of per-
sons concerned with the effective func-
tioning of legal services programs. 
Membership of a council shall be sub-
ject to annual reappointment, but it is 
recommended that no member of a 
council be appointed to serve for more 
than three consecutive years. 

§ 1603.4 Procedure for appointment of 
council. 

At the formal request of the Board, 
to be made before January 14, 1976, the 
Governor may appoint a council for the 
State. Those council members who are 
attorneys admitted to practice in the 
State shall be appointed by the Gov-
ernor after recommendations have 
been received from the State bar asso-
ciation. In making such appointments, 
it is recommended the Governor con-
sult with other bar associations in the 
State, representatives of groups con-
cerned with the interests of recipients, 
eligible clients and other interested 
groups. It is recommended that the 
Governor appoint attorneys who have 
interest in and knowledge of the deliv-
ery of quality legal services to the 
poor, and that the remaining members 
of the council, who are not attorneys, 

be selected after the Governor has con-
sulted with representatives of groups 
concerned with the interests of eligible 
clients. It is recommended that the 
Governor seek recommendations from 
recipients in the State before appoint-
ing any members to the council. Sixty 
days prior to the expiration of a mem-
ber’s term, the Governor shall notify 
those groups mentioned in this Section 
so that their recommendations may be 
solicited for purposes of appointment 
of a new member or reappointment of 
an incumbent member of the council. 

§ 1603.5 Council purpose and duties. 
(a) The purpose of the council shall 

be to notify the Corporation of any ap-
parent violation as defined in § 1603.2(b) 
of this chapter. 

(b) In fulfilling the purpose set forth 
in paragraph (a) of this section, the 
council shall forward any apparent vio-
lation to the Corporation. The Chair-
person of the council shall inform the 
complainant, the Corporation and the 
recipient of any action taken on the 
complaint. Notification of an apparent 
violation forwarded by the council to 
the Corporation shall not necessarily 
constitute a position of the council 
concerning the apparent violation. 

(c) These procedures are not exclu-
sive. Complaints may be submitted to 
the Corporation, and complaints sub-
mitted to a council may be submitted 
to the Corporation without regard to 
council action. The Corporation shall 
inform the complainant, the council 
and the recipient of all action taken on 
the complaint. 

§ 1603.6 Duties of Corporation upon 
receipt of notification of violation. 

(a) Upon receipt of a notification of 
an apparent violation, the matters con-
tained therein shall be investigated 
and resolved by the Corporation in ac-
cordance with the Act and rules and 
regulations issued thereunder. 

(b) Upon receipt from a council of a 
notification of an apparent violation, 
the Corporation shall allow any recipi-
ent affected thereby a reasonable time 
(but in no case less than thirty days) to 
reply to any allegation contained in 
the notication. 

(c) The Corporation shall inform the 
Chairperson of a council of the action, 
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if any, the Corporation has taken with 
regard to any notification received 
from such council. 

§ 1603.7 Organization and procedural 
functioning of council. 

(a) Within 30 days after the appoint-
ment of the council, and annually 
thereafter, the Governor shall send to 
the Secretary of the Corporation in 
Washington, DC, a list of the members 
of the council for the State that shall 
include the name, address and tele-
phone number of each council member, 
and indicate which members are attor-
neys. 

(b) It is recommended that the Gov-
ernor appoint from among those named 
to the council a Chairperson of the 
council. 

(c) It is recommended that each 
council establish at its first meeting 
such fair and reasonable procedures for 
its operation as it may deem necessary 
to carry out the purpose set forth in 
§ 1603.5(a) of this chapter. The proce-
dures for operation of the council shall 
include provisions for notifying the ap-
propriate regional director of the Cor-
poration of the time and place of any 
meeting of the council. 

(d) It is recommended that a council 
meet at the call of the Chairperson 
thereof, or at the request to the Chair-
person of at least four members there-
of, at such times as may be necessary 
to carry out its duties, but at least an-
nually. 

§ 1603.8 Corporation support of coun-
cil. 

(a) The Corporation shall inform the 
Chairperson of each council of the 
funds available to the council from the 
Corporation for actual and reasonable 
expenses incurred by members of the 
council to pursue council business. 

(b) It shall be the duty of the Presi-
dent of the Corporation to keep the 
Chairperson of each council informed 
of the work of the Corporation. 

(c) The Secretary of the Corporation 
shall mail annually to each recipient 
the name and address of the Chair-
person of the appropriate council and a 
form of notice indicating where com-
plaints may be sent. The recipient 
shall post said name and address of the 
Chairperson and said notice in plain 

public view in each office of the recipi-
ent. 

§ 1603.9 Annual report of council. 
On or before March 31, 1977, and on or 

before March 31 of each succeeding 
year, a council shall submit to the Cor-
poration a report of the activities of 
the council during the previous cal-
endar year. The report may contain 
comments or suggestions regarding 
how best to provide high quality legal 
assistance to the poor, and regarding 
such other matters having to do with 
provision of legal services to eligible 
clients in the State as the council may 
deem advisable. 

§ 1603.10 Multi-state recipients. 
Where a recipient has offices in more 

than one State, the council of the 
State in which the apparent violation 
occurred has the responsibility for no-
tifying the Corporation and the recipi-
ent at its local and administrative of-
fices. 

PART 1604—OUTSIDE PRACTICE OF 
LAW 

Sec. 
1604.1 Purpose. 
1604.2 Definitions. 
1604.3 General policy. 
1604.4 Permissible outside practice. 
1604.5 Compensation. 
1604.6 Use of recipient resources. 
1604.7 Court appointments. 

AUTHORITY: 42 U.S.C. 2996e(b)(3), 2996e(d)(6), 
2996f(a)(4), 2996g(e). 

SOURCE: 68 FR 67377, Dec. 2, 2003, unless 
otherwise noted. 

§ 1604.1 Purpose. 
This part is intended to provide guid-

ance to recipients in adopting written 
policies relating to the outside practice 
of law by recipients’ full-time attor-
neys. Under the standards set forth in 
this part, recipients are authorized, but 
not required, to permit attorneys, to 
the extent that such activities do not 
hinder fulfillment of their overriding 
responsibility to serve those eligible 
for assistance under the Act, to engage 
in pro bono legal assistance and com-
ply with the reasonable demands made 
upon them as members of the Bar and 
as officers of the Court. 
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